Policy Statement on Native Forest Logging
Climate change is real and protecting forests is part of the solution.  Supposedly there is no longer logging of old growth forests in Western Australia but there is still logging of old growth trees in native forests.
Tree removal disturbs flora and fauna and conflicts with tourism.  Leaving trees in place takes carbon pollution out of the atmosphere, storing huge amounts of carbon.  When forests are logged, the vast majority of this carbon is released into the atmosphere through post-logging fires, and the eventual decomposition of timber and paper.

The majority of timber products are already supplied by the plantation industry, so it makes no sense to continue logging our native forests.  While South Australia has developed a substantial plantation industry with pines and bluegums, profitably employing thousands of workers, Western Australia persists in logging native forests with a dwindling workforce in the hundreds, requiring taxpayer subsidies.
Whether you agree with carbon pricing or not, we now have a price on carbon and it is possible to generate income from carbon credits if we stop logging our forests.

If we protected our remaining native forests we could be generating millions of dollars in revenue for Western Australia by selling carbon credits.

To date, the Liberal National Government has refused to recognize this, preferring to continue an uneconomic and destructive logging industry.

Minister Marmion has made some very bad decisions on climate change and carbon pollution, and allowing continued native forest logging is one of them.
If I am elected to Parliament I will work towards protection of all native forests in WA in order to create tourism opportunities, provide habitat for threatened wildlife and generate carbon credits.
Protection of native forests and conversion to a plantation timber industry is important and urgent, because a new 10-year Forest Management Plan, currently being considered, would increase the area available for future logging by 30 per cent.  I believe an industry re-structure should be implemented immediately, following the end of the current Forest Management Plan in 2013, before new timber contracts are signed.  If new 10–20-year contracts are signed, there will be considerable compensation payments should the government break them.
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